
 

Weekly Newsletter 

5th January 2018 

Dear parents and carers, 

Welcome back! A very happy new year to you all. I hope you all had a wonderful break. We were disappointed to find so many 
children still off this week and the teachers found this especially hard. The attendance figures for this week were: 

Reception: 91% 

Year 1: 84% 

Year 2: 81% 

Year 3: 82% 

Year 4: 78% 

National guidelines are that schools should aim for at least 96% and it is vital your child comes into school everyday. This term, 
we have some very exciting activities lined up. We are lucky enough to be hosting some very talented artists that will be working 
alongside each year group to produce gallery-worthy art. We are looking forward to sharing their amazing work with you and 
will be in touch with further information. We also have some budding engineers who will be taking part in a STEM project 
(Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths) to create a new invention for an everyday task. They will be entering these into a 
National competition and so we look forward to sharing more news of this soon! We also have a fantastic opportunity for Key 
Stage 2 children to sing at the Royal Albert Hall in March and I will be sending more information about that over he next week. 
So we have a very busy half term ahead! Have a lovely weekend, 

                                                                Mrs Stephanie Savvides-Howell 

                                                            Acting Headteacher 

Reception 

Hello everyone,  

Welcome back, I hope you’ve all had a fantastic Christmas break. We have kicked off our first week by introducing our new 

topic ‘Treasure’. We have been discussing how treasure can be anything special to you, not just gold and jewels. 

We have also started a new book, which we will be reading and working from over the next few weeks. The book is ‘The fish 

who could wish’. We had a go at making our own fish by drawing around our hand and finger painting the scales inside. We had 

a go at writing our own wishes for our fish.  

We have also started learning our digraphs in Phonics. Digraphs are two letters that make one sound. Our new sound this week 

was ‘qu’. We have also been practicing our teen numbers.  

We are also starting P.E next week. Our slot for P.E will be Friday afternoons. We will be looking at balancing, throwing and 

catching. Please send your child’s P.E kit into school. This will stay at school and go home with them at the end of the half term.  

Home work is being sent via email and books are in bags. Have a lovely weekend and speak to you all soon.  

 Year 1  
Hi everyone- happy new year! I hope you've had a lovely winter break. We've had a lovely few days back in school and 

have begun our new topic- Treasure! We've started our new book The Night Pirates and have been gathering all our ideas 

about treasure and things we would like to find out. I was so impressed with your Space projects from last term that I 

would love for you to make one about treasure! Please see the homework sheet that is emailed to you for more details. 

Have a fantastic weekend! Miss Newell 



 

 

 Year 2 
 

HAPPY NEW YEAR! It is great to see everyone for the first time in 2018. This week we have been working on number and problem 

solving- looking for numbers hidden in numbers and seeing groups when counting objects. In   literacy we have been improving 

our presentation skills by planning and presenting about something we did in the holidays. We have been working hard at struc-

turing a presentation and asking questions of others.  

In topic we had an exciting visit from a mystery pirate. They left a box for us with some 

instructions on a scroll. We had to search for treasure around the school and write a  letter 

back to the pirates explaining what we've found. Amazingly, the pirates wrote back to out 

letters AND have let us know that they want us to learn about pirates/ treasure this term.   

Thank you to the families that have been at school since Wednesday but unfortunately we 

have had many children away this week- missing out on the introduction to our excit-

ing topic and important maths, reading and oracy skills. We hope to see everyone back at 

school on Monday. Have a lovely weekend. 

 

Year 3 

Happy new year! 

Year 3 are settling into the new year very well. We’ve been working on reading strategies of predicting and 

summarising this week, as well as exploring some of the themes coming up in our new class book, Varjack Paw. 

We’re excited about our new topic, Rainforests. This week we’ve looked at the structure of vegetation in a rain-

forest and we’ve used maps, ICT and atlases to investigate their locations in the world. 

We’ve also been working on our maths skills in division and are starting to look at the inverse relationship be-

tween multiplication and division.  

Have a lovely weekend! 

FAB  

Happy New Year! Thank you for attending our fabulously festive and brilliant Santa’s Grotto and holiday party. We hope you en-
joyed it! Thank you to FAB parent volunteer Joelle Simpson, who created and led the Grotto team to create the winter wonder-
land magic and for all your continued support. Thank you for your fundraising efforts for the Christmas events, we know some of 
you still wanted to give a donation, here are the bank details. 

FAB Bank details Bank: NATWEST , Account # 58706372  Sort code# 601437  Account name: Ms T Wongstedt and Mrs. M Shep-
pard please note when making a donation, please note “FAB donation" in memo, You can setup a monthly donation to FAB if 
you wish (Ex. 10 pounds a month) or you may choose to donate when we collect for FAB events.  

Please join us for our next FAB event….Abacus STAFF and PARENTS are invited to a FAB pub quiz night on Tuesday, 30th January 

8:00-10:00 pm @ The Washington Pub, 50 England’s Lane, London NW3 4UE. Please RSVP to abacus.fab@gmail.com by Sunday 

28th January 2017, Join us for trivia night, and a pint and burger if you like, 2 pounds for trivia, and suggested donation 5 
pounds to FAB.  A FAB family movie night at school is being planned for February, stay tuned for more info. Thanks, FAB, 
Friends of Abacus Belsize. 

Year 4 

What a great first week back! ItΩs been my pleasure to start teaching Y4 as their class teacher this week, and all of them have 
got off to a flying start! WeΩve spent time talking about all of the changes that have taken place at school recently and thinking 
ahead to what we are looking forward to in 2018. WeΩve also thought about what our learning will look like in the spring term, 
including; learning with Mrs Savvides-Howell on Thursdays, music with Fred on Wednesdays and an exciting art project starting 
soon. 

SienaΩs highlight for the week: 

άI have loved learning how to draw a self-portrait and the different types of angles in shapes.έ 

AmeliaΩs highlight for the week: 

άMy favourite part of the week was learning how to do a self-portrait and looking for missing books in the libraryέ 

MyaΩs highlight for the week: 

άWhat I liked this week was when we had Friday Funtime and making protractors in maths.έ 
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